
Sheboygan County 4-H Leaders Association 

Executive Board 

May 21st, 2018 

Secretary’s Report 

Attendance: Dan Sippel, Larry Menting, Vanessa VanderWeele, Bryan Burkhardt, Kelly Rauch, Sherry 

Zittel, Patty Taylor, Joni Thoresen, Dan Powalisz-Trochlell and Linda Evans. 

Meeting was called to order by Dan Sippel at 7pm.  

Motion was made to approve the Secretary’s Report by Kelly Rauch and seconded by Joni Thoresen as 

submitted.  

Motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Dan P.T. and seconded by Kelly Rauch. 

4-H Camp Riversite: Clean-Up Days were successful, brush was cleared. A red maple was planted in 

memory of Laverne Wilke. 200 trees have been planted. Logs are being cleared out and have sold for 

$1,500 so far. Volunteers are needed for Enchanted Forest, Joni offered to help find volunteers.  

4-H Endowment: Tabled until June. 

4-H Youth Association: They had a DeoMalley’s fundraiser on April 29th and made $726. Other 

fundraisers in the works are Kwik Trip, and Serogies Chocolates. The lock-in will be on June 29th and 30th 

at the fairgrounds. Anything goes planning has also begun. 

Raise the Roof: The Kohler Foundation is interested in making a “significant donation” (Patty Taylor) 

towards the roof fund. 

4-H Staff Reports: Linda reported high camper numbers and encouraged the board to invite their leaders 

to take part in leader orientation. 

4-H Food Stand: Electrical work is being done prior to the fair.  

4-H Pizza Sale: Motion was made to work with Luigi’s again by Larry and seconded by Kelly. Luigi’s will 

present at the July Leaders Association meeting. Larry also has 8 clubs worth of pizza sale checks 

uncashed. Sandy has offered to lead the program again.  

4-H Band: Kelly asked for suggestions of times for the band to perform at the fair. Ideas were judging 

day and during the fair itself on the 4-H building porch. 

4-H Day at the Fair: Joni will contact the Dairy Promotion committee to confirm the ice cream treats for 

the 4-H Members.  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm by a motion from Dan P.T. and seconded by Larry.  

Respectfully Submitted by 

 Vanessa VanderWeele, Secretary  

 


